
PEE VEE VIEWS      July 28, 2021      


“CELEBRATING OUR 68TH YEAR OF “SERVICE ABOVE SELF”      

OUR CHARITY GOLF OUTING:  Kathleen P. 
noted that it is just five weeks away, on September 10th. We need 
golfers, gifts and sponsors.  Additional flyers are available and on line.  
We want and need this to be the most successful golf outing ever.  


PV ROTARY BALL DROP: There will be a stand alone “PV 
Rotary Ball Drop” found raiser from a Fire Department ladder truck 
held as a separate event immediately before the golf outing.  One 
hundred numbered balls will be sold for $50 each, the three closed to 
the pin will respectively receive 25%, 15% and 10% of proceeds while 
our club will receive the other 50%.   Tickets are available now; Kathleen 
handed out five to each of us at today’s meeting.


PRESIDENT PATTY ODENBRETT: 

ERICK JACKOWSKY: Patty read a letter of 
resignation from Erick Jackowsky as an active 
member due to business and health reasons.  Erick 
has been an active member for 33 years and served 
as club president twice, the second time stepping into 
the breech when a president suddenly resigned after 
less than three months in office.  During the past 
decade, Erick has served as our GIFT OF LIFE 
chairman and championed us to provide for the 
surgeries of dozens of kids and the training of 
doctors in their home countries.  Erick will continue 
with PV Rotary as our newest Honorary Member.


DUES ARE OVERDUE:  Patty reminded those who 
have not yet paid, please do so. We are already 
committed to paying your portion of dues to Rotary 
International and the District.  We know times are tough for some, so please contact 
her privately if you wish to pay in installments.


DWI VICTIMS MEMORIAL:  Patty is working on a revival of our DWI victims 
memorial; we cannot list a victim until the case has been fully adjudicated.


MORE CLUB BUSINESS:  Patty mentioned working on plans for the club picnic. Cary 
spoke about the “SLACK APP” which would allow rapid communication between 
Rotarians or groups of Rotarians, he will send invitations.  Patty also reported that the 
bathroom tile that was “stolen” from her bathroom during her club budget preparation 
meeting has been returned and she held it aloft in triumph; (photo on next page). 


PROGRAM AND VIP 
SCHEDULE:           

TODAY: July 28 - Melissa 
F l o r e n c e - L y n c h , F r a n k 
Lewis, speaker; August 4 - 
Beth Fornier; August 11 - 
Paul Franco; August 18 - 
Business Meeting;  August 25 
- Cindy Gensinger; September 
1 - Joe Gruzdis.  Please let 
Dave Baker know who will be 
your speaker and what topic 
will be covered.  Thanks!




HAPPY/SAD DOLLARS: Jim Cramer had 2H$ that his mother made it safely 
back home to Michigan and for our “potential new member Marlene being here with us 
today.” Donna had a S/H$ that her cousin, in his sixties, caught a bad wave while 
surfing, broke his back and neck, and “was dead in the water” for eight minutes; 
however he was rescued and is walking again and she also had 4H$ that after forty 
years in the laboratory business, her husband Nick will be retiring; (and someone 
said, possibly be working for Marlene?). Marlene had a H$ to see everyone and to be 
back to a meeting; Shrey had a S$ that his dad lost his wallet and 2H$ as he is looking 
forward to a well earned Maine vacation in a couple of weeks. 


Cary had 5H$ for spending five happy days at Paullis 
Island in South Carolina but was sad for US women’s 
soccer defeat. Dave H$ for enjoying the grandkids 
visit from Arizona, “doing fabulous;”  Alma H$ For 
remembering Bill Van Riper at his memorial service; 
Patty O H$ For Halsey doing well but still waiting for 
his the valve job; Jay H$ for spending an afternoon 
with a good friend in the city, a H$ for Bill Van Riper’s 
memorial service and a H$ For receiving a $100 
donation for our Rotary Foundation Scholarship Fund 
from one of Bill’s extended family after Jay spoke at 
the service.  Jay also had another H$ for many zoning 
board applicants as John Driesse has resigned from 
the board and another H$ that John has been 
appointed to fill the Township Council vacancy left by 
Rich Phelan due to a change of residency.


33/33/33 Jim or Patty O won 22 points, but the Joker stayed hidden.  Scribe  Jay   ### 


PV ROTARY CALENDAR EVENTS:    

Sept. 10 - PV ROTARY CHARITY GOLF OUTING @ THE MEADOWS.  Do you want to 
work with the committee?  Contact Kathleen Pennington or Cary. 


Sept. 17 Boys & Girls Club Gala


Sept. 19 - Pequannock Street Festival - We plan on a big presence this year, Kathleen 
Pennington has stepped up to lead our participation.  Contact Kathleen if you` want 
to be part of the committee.  Riverdale and Lincoln Park have events in Sept., too.


Sept. 25 - Denville Sunrise Club Golf Outing (and Duck Race), Email Jim LaSala  
jiml@jameslasalaesq.com or call him at 973.831.7757

 

Oct. 3 - A “Stigma Free” Walk - Pequannock Township High School - Doug and Herb 
are coordinating this local event for the Rotary District.


mailto:jiml@jameslasalaesq.com



